
The Saxe-Gotha Conference held their meeting at Emmanuel Lutheran Church on September 30, 

2018. A total of 32 women were in attendance. The speaker Patsy Amick, a delightful "Hat Lady", 

gave a wonderful presentation on why we must watch what we say and do. A donation of S100 

went to Patsy Amick. Another donation of $100 went to the flood relief. Gwen Furcron gave 

greetings from the SC WELCA board. New officers were elected. The next meeting will be at 

Mount Hermon in West Columbia in March of 2019, date is to be determined. 

 


